Draft Minutes of Southwark Cyclists 

meeting on July 13th 2016

Present: Andy Cawdell (co-ordinator), Bruce Lynn, Liz Eden, Pete Wood, Jeremy Leach, Alastair Hanton

Apologies: Ralph Smyth, Amy Aeron-Thomas

Mins mtg June 8th: agreed as a true record. Matters arising: yearly plan, Ralph not present; Cllr Ian Wingfield accepted invitation to September mtg and asked for areas of interest in advance; meeting with Director of Public Health re bike loan scheme, still to be arranged (alastair); visit to Waltham Forest mini-Holland suggested dates September 17th and October 1st, Alastair to contact; banking signatories, papers brought for signature and signed later in pub (Hugh); Pete to start yahoo group closure; Sally to arrange art school Dr Bike at Peckham Pelican October 10th. 

1: JCSG Southwark Motoring Grid: borough should have a plan for motor traffic and which would be the main roads. The remainder would then be distributor roads for local access only, with filtered permeability for bikes. Aim would be to make streets liveable for everyone. This had been done in the 60s for Rotherhithe but was now in danger of being damaged by the proposals for the British Land development. Agreed: plan to go to JCSG for discussion. Bruce to contact Simon Munk re Canada Water development and consider involving Mark Williams and Ian Wingfield. Liz to contact Simon Munk re-training for Southwark officers on motoring grid. 
2: To Do list for JCSG: Group agreed to review the implementation of the cycling strategy a year after its agreement. Action Alastair to draw up comprehensive auditing and monitoring plan to enable JCSG to methodically review implementation. 

3: QW7 through Dulwich: this was stalled awaiting the school coach report. Residents were concerned about through traffic and traffic speeds but no consensus on how to tackle them. All options were on the table from congestion charging to parking strategies, closing certain roads at peak hours. Cllr Ian Wingfield had asked for a study of traffic reduction strategies. 

4: Dunwich Dynamo: 1001 people booked on five trucks and 20 coaches. The aim was to have two coaches go at 9am and then others at 90 min intervals until 13.00. 

5: Bellenden Gyratory: this had been taken over by the Dutch consultants who delivered Kickstand. They were very pro-traffic calming and armadillos, also parking cars outside the cycle lanes. 
6: Bike Train: organising this took approx 8-10hpw volunteer time. Value out of all proportion to effort. Valuable flagship project providing direct campaigning contact with public. Group needed to decide whether to continue during August and how to keep the project alive during the winter. Decision to continue would entail printing more leaflets and planning forward strategy. Volunteer to lead and back mark needed for August 3rd when current vols on holiday. Action: group agreed leaflet reprint, to continue weekly rides to the end of September and to switch to monthly rides when bad weather arrived. 
7: QW83/Flaxyards: Bruce and Sally had ridden proposed QW83 route and made detailed suggestions to Chris Durban and Rashdah Aktar. No response so far. Mark Williams had responded very supportively to concerns about anti-cycling design of Flaxyards. Housing Planner seemed ill-informed about implications of cycling strategy. This supported proposal that JCSG review the cycling strategy to ensure all officers were aware of and implementing it. 

8: QW14: Lib-Dems had called in plans citing objections by Southwark cyclists and Southwark Living Streets in support. Some of the detail could be improved but the permeability improvements were good. Both groups on balance supported the proposals. Action: Andy to write to chair of Scrutiny Cttee, Gavin Edwards, confirming our overall support. Alastair to draft. 

9: Old Kent Road Area Action Plan: consultation till September. Warm words about cycling but unsurprisingly mostly housing and jobs. No map of cycle routes. Plans to re-instate Surrey Canal as a green link and segregate Old Kent Road. Need for local cyclist to look at plans and consider them from insider informed-cyclist POV. Bricklayers Arms flyover to come down. Action: Pete to ask LCC for list of Southwark members and appeal for assistance. 

10: David Kernohan: David was going back to Scotland. England's loss was their gain but meant that we needed a Facebook moderator and new member of infrastructure cttee. Hardly any updated posts on F/B since David left. Action: personal approaches to members who might join infrastructure cttee. 

11: consultation watch: website needs to be kept up to date. Important to get members responding to Ultra Low Emission Zone consultation. Action: Liz to update website consultations page. Andy to tweet ULEZ details. 
12: Borough and Bankside parking review: Action: Better Bankside to be asked to respond on our behalf. 

13: Freecycle: this will be on July 30th. Our feeder ride leaving Peckham Rye cafe at 10am. Action: appeal for marshals.
AOB

Angus had a cargo bike for loan to anyone wanting to use it to publicise cycling. 

Meeting closed and adjourned to Old Nun's Head 8.40pm. 

Date of next meeting: September 14th, guest Cllr Ian Wingfield, 6.30pm-8.30pm in Nunhead Green community centre, beside Old Nun's Head pub, SE15 3TU. Best approach via Scylla Rd avoiding blind corner on Nunhead Lane.  

